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October 20 2020


Dear Pilgrim

We are writing to everyone to update you regarding the coronavirus (Covid-19) pandemic and the impact this has had on plans for our 2021 Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes. 

As you will no doubt be aware most pilgrimages to Lourdes this year have been cancelled as the pandemic has had a devastating effect all over the world. 

Earlier this year we received the following notification from Lourdes Sanctuary: “In accordance with the decree of the French Minister of Solidarity and Health of 14 March 2020 and in the current state of sanitary requirements linked to the COVID-19 epidemic, organised pilgrimages are currently impossible at the Shrine of Our Lady of Lourdes, until the situation allows them again”. 

The shrine has since reopened for pilgrims and measures have been introduced to try to limit the spread of coronavirus, with hand sanitisation and social distancing. This is only effective if the virus is under control which, unfortunately it is not, as we have seen in the UK the virus is again prevalent and spreading not only through the older generation but through our universities and schools. 

This state of affairs is unprecedented and has regrettably impacted on our ability to guarantee the safety of our supported pilgrims, youth, helpers, pilgrims and clergy. This scenario has remained with us since March this year and has not improved and new cases are on the increase worldwide. 

We have looked at several options to enable us to visit the Shrine of Lourdes in 2021 but unfortunately all of the options carry a risk which we feel is too great to bear.

Following lengthy discussions with our medical team, the organising committee and our agents Joe Walsh Tours, the uncertainty and changing regulations in place in the UK and the potential of quarantine which currently covers travel to France, coupled with the rules covering international travel for schools, makes it impossible for us to proceed with our 2021 Lourdes Pilgrimage. 

We have been continually discussing the options we have in view of this situation, with our agents Joe Walsh Tours. In this instant, we have decided to postpone our 2021 Pilgrimage to Lourdes and to reschedule for Friday May 27 2022 to Friday June 3 2022. 

This will impact on everyone but especially all those who have carried their bookings forward from 2020 to 2021. The agreement is to carry forward to 2022 all the current bookings so there will be no actual financial loss to them. If you wish to have these fares refunded please email me at pilgrimagedirector@rcdmidd.org.uk and we will arrange the refunds in due course. 

I believe that due to circumstances there will have to be an increase in prices for 2022 due to the £/€ exchange and the inevitable rise in accommodation costs. This will not impact on bookings carried over from 2020 to 2022.

As you will no doubt understand these decisions are not made lightly and as I have said before this has been one of the most difficult years for the Lourdes Pilgrimage committee and we have had to make some of the hardest ever decisions. 

This outcome has once again left the organising committee devastated. We are very aware of the importance of Lourdes to many people as we all dream of visiting Our Lady at the Grotto, these dreams have again been so cruelly taken away but no one is to blame, we just have to move forward and plan for a bigger and better pilgrimage in 2022.

We as a Lourdes family will endeavour to keep you at the heart of our thoughts and prayers as we try to keep the message of Lourdes alive in our diocese. Please keep looking for upcoming news on our Facebook pages, our emails and of course the diocesan web page where we will publicise upcoming events and news of our “Virtual Lourdes Pilgrimage” for 2021

Please keep us all in your prayers and thank you for your patience and support in these difficult times. 

Yours sincerely
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Keith Tillotson
Pilgrimage Director
Diocese of Middlesbrough Lourdes Pilgrimage
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